
BDR 14-559
SB 378

EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: March 30, 2017
Agency Submitting: Department of Motor Vehicles, Management Services and Programs Division

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Fiscal Year
2017-18

Fiscal Year
2018-19

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

BDR 14-559 proposes that the holder of a valid registry identification card that drives a vehicle has deemed to have 
given consent to a saliva test should the presence of marijuana be suspected.  If the registry identification card holder 
fails to submit to the saliva test or the saliva test returns a positive result, then the law enforcement officer can request 
a blood test.  There is no change to the DMV policy and procedures. 
  
This will have no known fiscal impact on the Department of Motor Vehicles.

Cyndie MunozName

Title Administrator

GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF FINANCE COMMENTS Date Tuesday, March 21, 2017

The agency's response appears reasonable.

Paul NicksName

Budget OfficerTitle
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